
 
 
 

Healthy Klamath Meeting Notes  
May 26, 2022 

 
Attendees:  Jenny Hamilton, Anne Davenport, Merritt Driscoll, Cord Van Riper, Patty Card, Charlie 

Wyckoff, Abbie McClung, Jen Newton, Taylor Hampton, Kayla Taylor, Jessie Wilkie, Marc 
Kane, Katherine Duarte, Valeree Lane, Lynda Crocker Daniel, Valerie Franklin, Alison 
Smith, Anna Hickman, Molly Jespersen, Princess Osita-Oleribe, Jennifer Little, Erika Meng, 
Maggie McGonigle, Renea Wood, Casey Bennett, Bethany Osborne 

Agenda Item: Notes: 
Tater Tots 
Pediatric 
Therapy – 
Kayla Taylor 

Provides physical and speech therapy in Klamath Falls. Sees all kids. 
http://tatertotstherapy.org  

Bike for Life program – 5-day camp that teaches individuals with disabilities to ride a bike; 
indoor and outdoor facilities with different 2-wheel bike. This camp is for individuals 5-
100+. Upcoming program August 22-26 at 2450 Summer Lane (Early Childhood 
Intervention site (Altamont School). Hoping for 14 registrants (2sessions each morning). 
Looking for volunteers to support event (would need to be available for all 5 days). Planning 
to offer camp to kids at no cost; but seeking donations or sponsorships. Email Kayla 
(kaylat@tatertotstherapy.org) or call 541-887-2207 to learn more. 

Foodcorps 
Update – Anna 
Hickman 

Foodcorps program offered in Conger, Pelican, Shasta, and Ferguson elementary schools to 
teach hand-on lessons in growing, cooking, and tasting healthy food. They work to improve 
students’ experiences with healthy food and incorporates social studies, science and ecology, 
and math. Foodcorp is seeking one service member for KF City Schools that will be hosted 
at the Sky Lakes Wellness Center and KC School District is seeking three service members 
to continue program next year.  
 

Community 
Health 
Improvement 
Plan Updates 

The Community Health Assessment is complete, find it at:  
https://www.healthyklamath.org/content/sites/klamath/FINAL_2021_Klamath_ 
County_Community_Health_Assessment.pdf 
 
Prioritization of health issues are now underway through community listening sessions 
throughout Klamath County (including North County, Bonanza, Bly, Merrill, Malin, 
Chiloquin) and through a community survey (available in both English and Spanish). Please 
contact Merritt for survey cards you can hand out (with the QR code) or share the following 
links.  

English:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/P7F75KT 
Spanish:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/F5FMXZY 

 
Built 
Environment 
Update 

Moore Park Playground is moving forward, but slower than expected. We are continuing 
to write grants and have applied for a large state grant to scale up the project, install a 
restroom. We have started to purchase equipment, and now plan to have the community 
build next spring with the opening in Summer of 2023. 
Wayfinding Signage- Healthy Klamath continues to improve wayfinding signage on trails. 
The first signs were installed on the Link River Trail, and now we are designing and 
purchasing signs for the Wingwatchers trail. We will continue to implement this project as 
we receive grant funding.  
Veterans Park F-15 Project- See slides for picture of the project, Klamath Falls will 
receive a decommissed F-15. The City and County have financially supported this project 



and Healthy Klamath is working to raise the remaining funding and engage the community 
around this project that has potential to increase tourism in our community.    
Alleyway art project- Healthy Klamath received the AARP grant which will pay allow us 
to install art in an alleyway downtown. More information to come.  
Bike Pump Track- We are continuing to raise funds for the pump track that will be located 
north of Eulalona park.  
 

Community 
Updates 

KF Farmers Market – looking for volunteers to work the main booth, contact Charlie at 
charlie@klamathfallsfarmersmarket.org, you can also register for a booth at 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4eafa828a3fec07-nutrition. Starts May 28, 2022 
and runs through October 15, 2022.  
 
Diabetes Prevention Program at Sky Lakes Wellness Center – Jen Newton – returning to 
in-person classes beginning June 14th at the SLMC pavilion/education center on N. Eldorado 
at 5:30pm. See attached flyer and slides for more information. Reach out to Jen Newton with 
any questions at 541-274-2770 or jen.newton@skylakes.org. 
 
2022 Klamath Trails Challenge – May 28 through September 8 – Sky Lakes Wellness 
Center is hosting a trails challenge again this year to get the community out our trails. They 
are offering prizes for completed passports that can be returned to the Sky Lakes Wellness 
Center and based on number of trails accomplished, participants get entered into drawing for 
stickers, socks or a hydroflask. Passport can be found on Sky Lakes Facebook and Sky 
Lakes website, and is also attached to the HK email.  
 
Free Fitness Classes & Walking Groups hosted by Healthy Klamath –  

May 31st  at 12-1 walking group meets at Veterans Park boathouse 
June 2nd at 2pm – Walk with a Doc at Sky Lakes Wellness Center, and every 
Tuesday at 2pm 
June 9th at 12-1pm Veterans Park fitness class  
June 16th at 12-1pm walking group on the Link River Trail 

 
Older Adult Empowerment Fair – June 14, 2022 (World Elder Abuse Awareness Day) – 
contact Patty Card (patty.card@kbbh.org) or Diane Mest (diane.mest@state.or.us) if 
interested in having a table. Free meal offered. Event at Klamath Basin Senior Center.  
 
Volunteer Opportunities – 

Wing Watchers trail work – June 3rd 9-3 and June 4th 9-3, meet at Discover 
Klamath 
Spence Mountain Run hosted by Linkville Lopers – June 4th 8-1; contact Jeremey 
Morris at jnamorris65@gmail.com 
Healthy Klamath Tobacco Litter Cleanup – Monday June 6th at 11:30am at Wiard 
Park, lunch provided for all volunteers 
Pelican Elementary Activity-a-thon – Friday June 10th at 12:30-2:30, 5 volunteers 
needed. Contact Anne at 541-892-2425 
Ride the Rim 2022 – September 10th and 17th 8am-6pm. Looking for volunteers to 
help with setup, tear down, rest stops, and parking. Contact Tonia Ulbricht at 
tonia@discoverklamath.org or 541-882-1501.  

 
Klamath Basin Senior Center – Jenny Reed is back to her role as Volunteer Coordinator. 
Reach out to her at ext 123. KBSCC seeking board members. Contact Marc Kane if 
interested, marc.kane@kbscc.org  
 



 

Park & Play Summer Meal Program Kick-off June 28th 12-1:30pm – seeking table/booth 
participants. Planning a BIG event. See attached flyer. 
 
Older Adult Initiative Program – “With These Hands” project is looking for volunteers 
who will also work with the Klamath Village. Contact Patty Card for more details.  
 
Citizens for Safe School – Maggie McGonigle – Activity Youth Council – youth leaders 
meeting to talk about issues affecting youth with a current focus on vaping, partnering with 
Miranda Hill and the Catch My Breath program. Seeking High School participants (does 
include compensation). See attached flyer.  
 
Consulting Services contact Jenny for more information at Jenny@jennyhamilton.net 
 

Next Meeting: July 28, 2022  


